



## **NORTH FORK LANDOWNER'S ASSOCIATION**

### **Membership Meeting Minutes Sondreson Community Hall June 10, 2018 8:00 PM**

*Minutes submitted by Secretary- Dawn M Jacobson*

*The pre-meeting presentation was "Grizzlies in Your Backyard" By Tim Manley & "Wildlife in the North Fork "by Tim Thier, from FWP.*

Meeting was called to order by President Larry Wilson. Roll call was taken of the board members. Larry Wilson, Chris Heitz, Irv Heitz, Lynn Ogle, Randy Kenyon, Dawn Jacobson & Bill Walker Absent: Rachael Peura and Kevin Ulrichsen

Dawn Jacobson read the minutes from October 8, 2017, and they were approved.

The Treasure's report was given by Chris Heitz. She reported that there were 274 paid members, and reported there is \$26,494.21 in total assets including \$15,000 set aside in an emergency fund.

Irv Heitz reported that the hall cleanup held on May 12 went very well.

Sunshine Committee –Bonnie Ogle reported lots of cards were sent for get well and condolences, etc.

Welcome Committee- no report

Fire Committee- Lynn Ogle reported it's not too wet to burn and to be very careful with fire season is coming fast. They had one fire training and will have another one in the near future.

Fire Wise- Allan Chrisman corrected the date mix-up in the NFLA Calendar. Wednesday, July 18 is the correct date for both: The Firewise meeting followed by the Interlocal meeting. Also there is still money for fuel mitigation, please contact Bill Swope.

History committee- Lois Walker reported on all of the work she has been cataloging together from long time residents that lived in the North fork. In addition, pictures and collections from the life of John Fredrick are being donated by his sister, Bonnie Hankey.

North Fork Patrol Committee- Mark Heaphy reported 151 sites were checked & over 700 miles were traveled by the patrol. They found 21 places with damage to stove pipes from snow and ice. Irv & Chris Heitz are now on the North Fork Patrol.

Larry reported that there will be a shuttle service for floaters on the North Fork road. Permits are being applied for.

Larry announced that dust abatement for a ½ mile in front of hall was voted on by the board and passed with one no vote. The cost was 1277.42. So abatement will be done by the county and should be done three years in a row for best dust control and smoothness.

Bill Walker and Larry Wilson will collect questions that anyone has for the Interlocal meeting. Please get the questions to them at least 10 days before so they can pass them on to those that will answer them. He reports that they had a good 1st aid course; next one is August 14.

Land Use Committee- Larry reported the North Fork Land Use Advisory Committee needs to stay active to be solvent with the county. It allows the NFLA to have say about our area and to get info that could impact our area.

Larry last order of business is to try to broaden membership, Rangers and politicians will be asked to be associate members. If we know of anyone that is interested in the North Fork, ask them to become an associate member to the NFLA which they can be without owning property in order to help support our building and efforts as a membership.

Meeting was adjourned by Larry Wilson.